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Presidentõs Pen Trent Beach, FACHE  

As I nestle into my comfortable chair with a warm cup of hazelnut coffee 

to write, I reflect on what a wonderful year 2018 was.  I feel so honored to 

have served you during the most impactful year our chapter has ever 

had.  I have learned from many of you during the year and it is a credit to 

the contributions of our volunteers, and others who lent your thoughts 

and advice, that we were able to carry out on our very ambitious plan.   

In my reflections, I think about what it means to be a healthcare leader who cares.  To me, this 

means a leader who cares for our customers; for one another; and for ourselves.  Our customers 

are our neighborséthose who work and live in our neighborhoods.  This is friends, family, and 

those whom we have not met but contribute to our communities.  This means working toward 

designing and providing quality services and access to it for our neighbors.  It means being ethi-

cal in all decisions; creating workplace excellence for our workforce; designing and maintaining 

systematic, integrated processes that provide the highest quality outcomes; and taking time for 

ourselves to maintain balance.  I reflect on how we have been able to work together as well as 

contribute to other memberõs efforts to carry out these key points of our purpose.  In the new 

year, I challenge each of you to consider this question when you have a quiet moment.  Consider 

what it means to you personally to be a healthcare leader who cares.  In this quiet introspection, 

consider what you do and what further can you do to carry forward on your self-commitment.  It 

is a worthy commitment. 

I look forward with great anticipation to next year for the chapter.  As we continue to grow, your 

contributions and the new leadership teamõs direction, 2019 stands to prove to be an even 

greater year for members.  Letõs make it one of caring and of accomplishment. 

 

Be sure to check out our 

website www.achemt.org ! 

2019 ACHE -MT Board of Directors Announced - Link  

President Anna Pannier, MBA, FACHE, CHCIO 

President-Elect Dan Ryan, MBA, MEd, FACHE 

Vice-President Laurie Babin, MBA, FACHE 

Regent Charlotte Burns, RN, MHA, FACHE 

Immediate Past President Trent Beach, PharmD, MBA, MHA, BCPS, FASHP, FACHE  

Secretary Peter Harmon, MBA 

Treasurer Lauren Scudder, MBA, FACHE 

Treasurer-Elect Katie Sandlin  

Communications Chair  Vikram Bollu, MS, MHA, FACHE, CSSGB 

Communications Chair-Elect Andrew Frazier, MBA  

Membership Chair Jim Easter, MA 

Membership Chair-Elect Brandee Norris, Ph. D. 

Program Chair Jordan Kendig, M Ed 

Program Chair-Elect Michael Neuser, MSM 

Sponsorship Chair Natasha Kurth, MBA, MHA 

Sponsorship Chair-Elect Susan Nance, DCSW, CPHQ, CHC, CCA, FNAHQ 

Career Advancement Chair Cody Schmits, MBA 

Career Advancement Chair-Elect Adrienne Nordman, MPA, MA  

Board Member At-large Joanna Conley, MBA, FACHE 

Board Member At-large Cherie Sibley, BSN, MBA, FACHE 

THA Board Member At-Large Patrice Mayo 

https://twitter.com/achemt1
https://www.linkedin.com/groups/1934754
https://www.facebook.com/ACHEMT1/
http://www.achemt.org
https://achemt.org/board.php
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This being my first newsletter as your incoming Chapter President, I want to share why I feel hopeful about 

where we are going in healthcare. I also want to challenge us to rise to the opportunity to revolutionize 

care in our community.  

While the news focuses on the terrible losses from the opioid crisis and other fatal overdoses, we do have 

signs of hope. People and organizations are making a difference. The Tennessee Department of Mental 

Health and Substance Abuse Services has already had great success with the Tennessee Recovery Navi-

gators, a new program that connects individuals in long-term recovery with individuals who have recently 

overdosed in the Emergency Department.  Tristar Skyline and St. Thomas Midtown are currently making referrals. Similar programs in 

Florida are seeing 70% of patients remain engaged in their recovery.  While difficult, (because it entails meeting people where they 

are and helping them choose a better life) nothing is more rewarding.  

Another area we see hope in, is the positive change in communities through effective population health tools. Health starts long be-

fore illness, and it starts in our homes, schools and jobs. All Tennesseans should have the opportunity to make the choices that allow 

them to live a long, healthy life, regardless of their income, education or ethnic background. Organizations like HCA, LifePoint and 

Ascension Care Management are providing examples of data-driven care management combined with personalized holistic approach-

es. Our recent Population Health Mini-Cluster had a wait list and all attendees learned a great deal about the leading-edge consumer 

trends moving across the country. At the annual meeting Mike Schiller from Patient Bond shared how behavioral science is differenti-

ating patients into 5 distinct segments so that multi-channel communication can be tailored to drive behavior change. Some early 

evidence is showing an 85% reduction in CHF readmissions, and the American Heart Association is now leveraging this. This is a key 

to population health and we simply need to continue leveraging what we discover to change behavior! 

It is a challenge to remain committed to value-based care models of reimbursement while the financial incentives still favor the tradi-

tional fee for service models. However, we must not get caught in only the present as some of these smart individuals did -  

ñI think there is a world market for maybe 5 computers.ò IBM Chairman Thomas Watson 1943 

ñ640K ought to be enough (memory) for anybody.ò Bill Gates, 1981 

ñThe horse is here to stay but the automobile is only a novelty ï a fadò President of the Michigan Savings Bank 

Sometimes we fail to see the path, yet we must walk by faith. Ray Kurzweil is a futurist and inventor, and frankly a bit òout thereó but I 

still find his thinking fascinating. He describes this faith walk in a way that makes sense to me. 

 Our intuition about the future is linear, But the reality of information technology is exponential, and that makes a profound differ-

ence. If I take 30 steps linearly, I get to 30. If I take 30 steps exponentially, I get to a billion.  

You may be thinking: how did I take healthcare and compare it to information technology? Well, consider this. We are largely 

healthcare companies that leverage technology. Meanwhile, our new competitors are technology companies that have made the deci-

sion to disrupt and transform healthcare.  We are all healthcare technology companies and the sooner we embrace that, the more 

effective we can become. Vanderbilt Medical Centerõs recent use of 3D printing to help plan care for a baby with internal complica-

tions, is a great example of healthcare organizations thinking more like a technology innovation company!  

http://news.vumc.org/2018/04/12/3 -d-model-gives-clearer-picture-of-complex-cases/  

 So, we begin 2019 with immense potential and duty to make a difference. We are glad you are part of ACHE of Middle Ten-

nessee and we want to be your go-to network. Our 2019 theme is Engaging Partnerships. Join us for top quality educational pro-

grams, fun networking events, serve and form community in a committee, or become a mentor or mentee. Tell us how we can partner 

better with you and other organizations you are engaged with. I believe we have the resources and leaders in our community that can 

guide us in this faith walk to a destination we cannot imagine fully yet. 

2018 Annual Meeting  

Check out our introductory video filmed at the 2018 Annual Meeting! At this event, 

the chapter thanked our current Board and Committee members and welcomed our 

2019 ones. We also handed out awards & scholarships and had a great panel of 

speakers. https://youtu.be/FzPAVIrYru0 

With the new year around the corner, it is never too late or early to get involved. Our 2019 calendar of events will be released soon on our 

website. We are also accepting committee volunteers throughout the year and always encourage networking with ACHEMT members.  

Message from Your Incoming President  

Anna Pannier, MBA, FACHE, CHCIO  
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http://news.vumc.org/2018/04/12/3-d-model-gives-clearer-picture-of-complex-cases/
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Message from Your ACHE Regent  

Charlotte Burns, FACHE  

Greetings Everyone,   

With the end of the year quickly approaching, I want to express my thanks to the three ACHE chapters in 

Tennessee for the wonderful educational, networking and community events that have been offered to our 

members throughout the year.  I really appreciate the hard work and dedication of the chapter leaders and 

their volunteers.   

Fall has been an exciting time of the year with the Chapter Leaders Conference and our annual ACHE Re-

gent Breakfast and Awards Program.   

Chapter Leaders Conference 2018: The ACHE Chapter Leaders Conference was held in September in Chicago and was a great 

success. This yearõs meeting of chapter leaders provided a great opportunity to share best practices, learn creative ways of ap-

proaching challenges, and identify ways to better recruit, engage, and retain members.   

ACHE Regent Breakfast and Awards Program: The ACHE Regent Breakfast was held in October in collaboration with the Tennessee 

Hospital Associationõs annual meeting.  We were pleased to have ACHE Board of Governor and Immediate Past Chairman, Charles 

D. òChuckó Stokes, FACHE, as the guest speaker. This year, I was privileged to recognize five very deserving ACHE members with 

Regent awards. 

Early Careerist Award: This award recognizes young executives who, although they may have been in the healthcare business for a 

relatively short time, have made a significant contribution to the field of healthcare administration.  Lee Ann Benson, FACHE, VP of 

Pediatric Network Development and Growth at Monroe Carell Jr. Childrenõs Hospital at Vanderbilt, received the award for her in-

volvement with ACHE at a local, state, and national level.  She was also recognized for her leadership of multi-disciplinary efforts 

focused on the growth and development of the Monroe Carell Jr. Childrenõs Hospital as a local, regional and national provider of 

pediatric care.  

Excellence in Diversity Award: This award recognizes an individual who advocates for diversity among patients, employees, and 

organizational leadership.  Chara Stewart Abrams, Administrative Director of the Department of Psychology at St. Jude Childrenõs 

Research Hospital in Memphis, was recognized for her service as president of the Memphis Chapter of NAHSE.  In that role, she 

has increased NAHSE Memphisõ institutional membership from three to seven members, realizing the importance of diversity in 

healthcare management and leadership.   

Rural Hospital Healthcare Executive Award: This award recognizes a senior-level rural healthcare executive who has contributed to 

the advancement of healthcare services in rural communities.  Dustin Greene, FACHE, CEO of TriStar Horizon Medical Center in 

Dickson received this award, and he was recognized for his commitment to improving access and quality of healthcare services in 

Dickson and surrounding rural communities.   He has elevated the hospitalõs clinical capabilities through physician recruitment 

and added programs that serve community needs, such as a Level III trauma center, neonatal intensive care unit and cardiovas-

cular services, preventing patients from having to travel to larger cities to receive specialized care.  

Senior Healthcare Executive Award: This award recognizes a senior healthcare leader who has made a significant impact on his 

organization.  Britt Tabor, CPA, FACHE, EVP and CFO of Erlanger Health Systems in Chattanooga, was honored for his 30 years of 

service at Erlanger and being instrumental in guiding the organization to become one of the top 10 public hospitals in the United 

States.  He was also recognized for his involvement in ACHE and his willingness to mentor staff in their personal and professional 

development. 

Exceptional Service Award: This award recognized Craig Becker, FACHE, President and CEO of the Tennessee Hospital Association, 

for his strong commitment to the healthcare profession and to ACHE and its values, as well as for the significant influence he has 

had on me personally as Regent and throughout my healthcare career.  Craig was recognized for his advocacy of ACHE and for his 

leadership in developing a true partnership between the Tennessee Hospital Association and the stateõs local ACHE chapters. On 

a personal note, Craig was instrumental in my professional development and has been a mentor to me for the past 25 years.    

Fund for Healthcare Leadership:  Lastly, I would like to remind you about the Fund for Healthcare Leadership sponsored by the 

Foundation of the American College of Healthcare Executives. This Fund provides scholarship opportunities for developing leaders 

in our field. Please consider a donation to the Fund as we enter the final months of 2018. 

I am honored to serve as your Regent.  Please feel free to contact me at any time by email at charlotte.burns@hcahealthcare.com 

or by phone at 615.512.9082. I hope all of you have a blessed holiday season and create wonderful memories with your families.       

-Charlotte C. Burns, RN, FACHE (Regent for Tennessee) 

mailto:charlotte.burns@hcahealthcare.com
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As we wind up a highly success-

ful year, I wish to thank each of 

you for what you have done this year.  Without exception, our volunteer ranks have done great work through 

the year and the success of ACHEMT would not occur without the contribution of each one of you. 

  
Heading into 2019, we have many ambitious plans and I am honored to be the President-Elect of this great 

chapter as we get started.  Feel free to reach out at any time with ideas or improvements we can make to 

make this chapter even more successful. 

  
If you are not already a Fellow with ACHE, I highly encourage you to begin your pursuit of this credential.  I feel 

fortunate to have personally become a Fellow this year, and I look back now with fondness to see how this 

body of work has helped me better understand and appreciate the many facets we each deal with in the healthcare world. 

  

Wishing each of you a Joyous Holiday Season!  

- Dan Ryan, MBA, MEd, FACHE (2019 ACHEMT President-Elect), dan@ryansearch.net  

Message from Your President -Elect  

Dan Ryan, MBA, Med, FACHE  

Encourage Your Members to Apply for Fellow Status  

The importance of earning the distinction of board certification as a Fellow of the American College of Healthcare Executives cannot 

be overstated. Earning the FACHEÈ credential demonstrates a healthcare leaderõs competence, leadership skills and commitment to 

excellence in the field. Encourage your chapter members to take the next step in advancing their career. When they achieve Fellow 

status, this accomplishment benefits their professional goals and the healthcare management profession. 

Applicants who successfully meet all requirements by Dec. 31, including passing the Board of Governors Examination, will be eligible 

to participate in the Convocation Ceremony at the 2019 Congress on Healthcare Leadership. 

Access Complimentary Resources for the Board of Governors Exam  

For Members starting on the journey to attain board certification and the FACHE® credential, ACHE offers complimentary resources to help 

them succeed. Two resources available to get you started are the Board of Governors Examination in Healthcare Management Reference 

Manual and quarterly Advancement Information webinars.  

 

¶ The Reference Manual, found at ache.org/FACHE, includes a practice 230-question exam and answer key, a list of recommended 

readings, test-taker comments and study tips. 

¶ Fellow Advancement Information webinars provide a general overview of the Fellow advancement process, including information about 

the Board of Governors Exam, and allow participants to ask questions about the advancement process. An upcoming session is sched-

uled for Mar. 14, 2019. Register online at ache.org/FACHE. 

 

Both offerings supplement other Exam resources such as the Board of Governors Review Course and Online Tutorial. 

 

2018 Mini Cluster 
 
The first Mini-cluster program 

on Population Health by Dr. 

Jon Burroughs was a huge 

success.  

 
The program offered 6 addi-

tional Face-to-Face education-

al Credits in 2018 on top the 

regular educational events.  

 
Due to the popular demand, 

ACHEMT is planning to offer 

another mini-cluster in 2019. 

 

2019 Event  

Calendar will be  

announced soon.  

mailto:dan@ryansearch.net
http://www.ache.org/mbership/credentialing/EXAM/referencemanual.cfm
http://www.ache.org/mbership/credentialing/EXAM/referencemanual.cfm
http://www.ache.org/mbership/credentialing/fellowadvance.cfm
http://ache.org/FACHE
http://ache.org/FACHE
http://www.ache.org/seminars/special/index.cfm?meet=BOGER13B&nav=1&subnav=4
http://www.ache.org/mbership/credentialing/EXAM/OnlineTutorial/OnLineTutorial.cfm
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Event Recap  

ACHE Call for 

Nominations for the 

2020 Slate: ACHE 

Fellows are eligible 

for any of the 

Governor and 

Chairman -Elect 

vacancies and are 

eligible for the 

Nominating 

Committee vacancies 

within their district.  

visit ache.org/

CandidateGuidelines.  

If you have any 

questions, please 

contact Julie Nolan at 

(312) 424 -9367 or 

jnolan@ache.org.  

List Your Postgraduate Fellowship With ACHE  

ACHE would like to know if your organization is offering a postgraduate fellowship for the upcoming year. If so, we encourage you to add it 

to our complimentary Directory of Postgraduate Administrative Fellowships at ache.org/Postgrad.  

 

As a healthcare leader, you know how crucial it is to attract and develop highly qualified professionals in your organization. Gain exposure 

and attract top-notch applicants by posting your organizationõs program on ACHEõs Directory. You may add a new listing or update a previ-

ous one at any time by completing the Online Listing Form.  

Questions? Please contact Audrey Meyer, membership coordinator, at (312) 424-9308 or  

email ameyer@ache.org, Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Central time. 

Leading a Successful Multigenerational Organization in the Service of Strategy 
On Thursday, September 27th ACHE of Middle Tennessee continued its tradition of excellence in continu-

ing education programs. The topic for the presentation focused on how organizations can survive and 

thrive with workforces typically comprised of generational diversity, from Baby Boomers to the GenZs.  The 

overall presentation and the discussion morphed into a much broader discussion about how we make 

healthcare organizations effective, particularly around manpower issues. 
 Dr. Clayton pointed out that other perspectives, particularly outside the healthcare industry, can 

be very revealing.  Healthcare tends to focus on challenges along the way; òwhere the potholes areó as she 

expressed it.  Other industries tend to focus on the ògrand place they want to get to.ó Furthermore, Dr. Clay-

ton stated that the focus on multigenerational workforce issues is not the real issue.  Itõs not a big deal and 

we tend to over emphasize it.  What is critical is determining WHAT WE REALLY KNOW ABOUT CREATING 

THE FUTURE. Ask the right questions. Envision the future.  Let that guide creation of the future. That vision 

of the future, shared with all members of the organization, is more important than targeting what a 22 year 

old data analyst may be motivated by verses a 55 year old RN.  In other words, we need to think about 

engaging employees by asking the right questions.  How do we get everyone in the organization looking in 

the right direction? That leads to successful organizations irrespective of the mix of different age cohorts of 

employees. 
 Continuing this theme, Donna Snyder emphasized the need to create cohesion in organizations to 

further this vision Dr. Clayton talked about.  Team building, diversity and inclusion are key to creating cohe-

sion that goes beyond just looking at generational differences.  It builds success across all employees if 

done properly.  Carla Worthey added that cohesion is further driven by belief in organizational mission and 

the feeling that employee voices are heard.  Dr. Rick Wallace emphasized the importance of making organi-

zational expectations well know and providing clarity around where the organization is headed, both dy-

namics managed in a context of compassion.  Terry Johnson spoke strongly about how important starting 

conversations that break down organizational siloes is in building organizational cohesion. 
 Organizations must constantly analyze where they are in terms of staff competencies, perfor-

mance risks, assessment of talent, organizational knowledge and creative positioning in the marketplace 

for employees.  All panel members agreed that or-

ganizational culture was essential to define and have 

all employees understand and buy-off on.  As Dr. 

Wallace so succinctly stated òéyou absolutely have 

to know your corporate culture or you are doomed to 

failure.  It is just that simple.ó  
 So what started out on the surface as a 

look at how multiple generational cohorts are effec-

tively assimilated and accommodated into a 

healthcare organization, became how you get 

healthcare organizations to be more effective.  At the 

risk of oversimplification, the panel seemed to point 

to three key perspectives to leave with the group: 

¶ Break out of myopic views by opening the organi-

zation up to other perspectives. 

¶ Make culture a dynamic that is emphasized. 

¶ Create and implement an organizational vision 
Summary Compiled by Bo Turner, Program Committee  
 

Top left to right: Dr. Traci Clayton, Panel 

Bottom left to right: Terry Johnson, Carla Worthey, 

Dr. Rick Wallace and Donna Snyder 

http://www.ache.org/newclub/ElectedLeadersArea/REGSERV/candguid.cfm
http://www.ache.org/newclub/ElectedLeadersArea/REGSERV/candguid.cfm
mailto:jnolan@ache.org
http://ache.org/PostGrad/
mailto:ameyer@ache.org


Book ReviewéGreater Than Yourself 
 

Anna Pannier, MBA, FACHE 
 

Greater Than Yourself  by Steve Farber is an engaging business fable that redefines leadership and 

challenges us to òExpand yourself, give yourself, and replicate yourselfó through an extreme model of 

self-improvement and mentoring. Traditional mentoring is valuable and encouraged. However, the 

model of mentoring advocated by Farber is different. It is a very purposeful identification of someone 

that you commit to in a manner much deeper than traditional mentoring. 

  

You have to understand to the very core of your being that relationship is not a zero sum game. Your heart 

has to be big enough to care about anotherôs hopes and dreams at least as much as you care about your 

own. And you have to be getting better and better, more competent, smarter, more experienced, more con-

nected to others all the time. 

 

This model of mentoring links mentoring to legacy. One can òphilanthropize your lifeó by giving of your-

self to another ð your expertise, your insights, your connections, your commitment. 

Leaders typically consider themselves mentors of others, and Farber ups the ante when he redefines 

leadership with heart as, òReal leadershipéis an extreme act rooted in love and motivated by a desire 

to create a better world ð whether itõs the world of your company, team, neighborhood, or family.ó 

So, once one has completed the pre-steps necessary in this model, selecting a mentee means finding 

someone that you deeply believe in, òéwith a combination of potential, desire, work ethic, drive, and 

heart.ó And part of the contract is a commitment for your mentee to commit to pay it forward as well 

so that the virtuous cycle can continue. 

 

This is a fun and easy read. If you enjoy music, mysteries, leadership or self-improvement, pick up this 

book and let me know what you think after you read it.  

Study Connects Work -Life Balance, Burnout and Safety Culture  

Healthcare is approaching a tipping point as burnout and dissatisfaction with work-life integration in healthcare workers continue to in-

crease. Addressing work-life integration issues is crucial, as poor work-life integration has been linked to higher levels of burnout and pa-

tient safety risk, according to original research published in BMJ Quality & Safety. 

 

Cross-sectional survey study was completed in 2016 and included more than 10,600 healthcare workers across 440 work settings within 

seven entities of a large academic healthcare system. Researchers created a work-life climate scale to assess the frequency of behaviors 

such as skipping meals, taking breaks and changing personal plans for work among healthcare professionals.  

 

The study found that work-life climate was strongly associated with personal burnout and burnout climate, which describes how often pro-

fessionals see signs of emotional exhaustion in their colleagues.  

 

òBurnout has implications for patients, the individual healthcare worker and their families, and is linked to lower perceptions of safety cul-

ture, increased medical errors and lower quality care,ó according to the study. òTargeting [work-life integration] behaviors may provide tan-

gible interventions at the work setting level that reduce burnout.ó 

 

In addition to lower burnout, quartile analyses of the results revealed higher work-life climate scores were associated with better teamwork 

and patient safety norms, better leadership and increased readiness for quality improvement.  

 

òImproving this climate should be a strategic priority for leaders interested in building capacity and resilience in their workforce,ó wrote the 

study authors. òImproving [work-life integration] is likely to improve healthcare workerõs quality of life, organizational outcomes and, ulti-

mately, quality of care for patients.ó 

 

ñAdapted from òWork-life balance behaviours cluster in work settings and relate to burnout and safety culture: a cross-sectional survey 

analysis,ó by Stephanie P. Schwartz, Kathryn C. Adair, Jonathan Bae, et al., BMJ Quality & Safety, Oct. 11, 2018.  
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Are You Due to  

Recertify Your FACHE 

Credential in 2018?  
 

Demonstrate your con-

tinued dedication and 

commitment to lifelong 

learning by recertifying 

your FACHE® creden-

tial. Login to 

my.ache.org to learn 

when you are due to 

recertify. Please submit 

this application no later 

than Dec. 31. 

For more information, 

please visit 

ache.org/Recertify. 

You may also contact 

the ACHE Customer 

Service Center at (312) 

424-9400, or email 

contact@ache.org. 

https://qualitysafety.bmj.com/content/early/2018/10/11/bmjqs-2018-007933
https://qualitysafety.bmj.com/content/early/2018/10/11/bmjqs-2018-007933
http://www.ache.org/newclub/myache/myache_launch.cfm
http://www.ache.org/APPS/recertification.cfm
mailto:contact@ache.org
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New Members 

October 

Bobby Addison 

CPT Jacob R. Bell 

Jefferson Binkley, PharmD 

Renee Burnham 

Lisa E. Griffin 

Elida Kalugendo 

Alyson E. Mulligan 

Shoua E. Phimma 

Reggie Ramsey, Jr. 

Stephanie Spellman 

Tama Van Decar, MD 

 

November 

Kevin V. Allison, Jr. 

Anna Isaacs 

Nancy F. Pack, MPH 

Kevin Sullivan 

Ricky Yates 

 

December 

Heather N. Hubbs 

Gayla P. McClain, RN 

SFC Ivan Tanna, Sr. 

Naiyanet Torres Chuey, BS 

Have you started a 

new job or been 

promoted recently? 

Are you planning to 

retire?  

If the answer is yes, 

then get yourself listed 

in the "On the Move" 

section of Healthcare 

Executive magazine! All 

you have to do is email 

the job title, 

organization and 

location of both your 

former and your new 

job, as well as a high-

resolution headshot, to 

he-editor@ache.org.  

New Fellows  

September 

Dan Ryan, FACHE, Franklin 
 

Recertified Fellows  

October 

W. Thomas Deweese, FACHE  

Victor E. Giovanetti, FACHE 

James L. Goodloe, FACHE 

Jamie W. Guin, Jr., FACHE  

William E. Holmes, FACHE  

Brian P. Marger, FACHE 

Delphene B. Oliver, RN, FACHE  

Kevin C. Sass, FACHE 

Jeff Whitehorn, FACHE 

 

November 

Kelvin A. Baggett, MD, FACHE 

Lori A. Bird, FACHE  

Shane V. Donahoe, FACHE  

 

December 

Cherie Sibley, FACHE  

 

 

 

 

Member Updates  

Congratulate our New Fellows, Recertified Fellows, and New Members!  

Maximize Your Leadership with ACHEõs CareerEDGE  
Are you taking advantage of your complimentary access to ACHE's CareerEDGE®? More than 4,300 of your fellow ACHE 

members have registered for this unique and interactive tool designed to support you in planning and managing your ca-

reer. Early careerists and senior executives alike can use the tool to support their own career development as well as those 

they lead.  

 CareerEDGE includes free assessments and tools to enhance your self-awareness as well as a comprehensive 

framework that makes it easy to map a plan to achieve your goals. Visit our CareerEDGE webpage to login and explore Ca-

reerEDGE today! 

 
Hospitals Prioritize Clinical Documentation Improvement  
Clinical documentation improvement was identified as a top priority by hospital technology, financial and physician leaders in a re-

cent Black Book Market Research report. òBecause of increased patient engagement, the need for proper clinical documentation 

improvement driving quality outcome scores has never been more essential,ó says Doug Brown, managing partner of Black Book. 

 

Highlighted below are four additional findings from the survey. 

¶ Nearly 25 percent of all U.S. hospitals now outsource some or all coding functions. 

¶ Ninety-one percent of hospitals with more than 150 beds that outsource their CDI processes reported significant increases in 

appropriate revenue and proper reimbursements in the third quarter of 2018.  

¶ Eighty-eight percent of hospitals confirm documented quality improvements and increases in case mix index within six months 

of CDI implementation. 

¶ Eighty-nine percent of hospital financial officers say that the above factors do influence their motivation to adopt CDI practices. 

 
ñAdapted from òBlack Book Survey: New Generation CDI Enhances Patient Care and Reduces Financial Risk,ó Black Book Market 

Research, Oct. 19, 2018.  

 

mailto:he-editor@ache.org
http://www.mmsend52.com/link.cfm?r=wO3EeMB4AJqTSlvfw3c6Kw~~&pe=aLXtxq-EV2ryYuN-0vT6sElir9D0x9T9_qWdPEPS9gM1xU-P0WA72By_jRLcR48CJPKrkJqRlZZayRBqUHb2eQ~~
http://www.mmsend52.com/link.cfm?r=wO3EeMB4AJqTSlvfw3c6Kw~~&pe=8PCvBwLQFliiNdmD7ltc1y5T2IDdKMXvgMiP8IWxRwhhbGu1Q7VhY5zzO0H6ffs5cd0pJhaoIiRM3whjAwMXwQ~~
https://blackbookmarketresearch.newswire.com/news/black-book-survey-new-generation-cdi-enhances-patient-care-and-reduces-20683840
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Leading for Safety  

Healthcare leaders are guided by the highest callingñto care for those who entrust their care to us. This means that we must keep our pa-

tients and workforce safe. Improving healthcare safety requires leaders who are committed to take a stand. Join us and commit to leading 

for safety by signing the We Lead for Safety pledge online at ache.org/Safety . While you are there, you can find resources, tools, self-

assessments and best practices to help your organization measure, build and sustain a culture of safety. 

  
Explore the six domains for Leading a Culture of Safety outlined in Leading a Culture of Safety: A Blueprint for Success and more ACHEõs 

On-Demand Webinar Recordings. 

Find Open Positions With ACHE's Job Center Did you know you can apply for healthcare management posi-

tions quickly and easily with ACHE's Job Center? This member-exclusive resource allows you to search through nearly 1,500 open 

positions across the nation based on your preferences such as location and desired salary. Weõve recently added an Internship Tab 

to help students and recent graduates navigate opportunities. To gain more exposure to potential employers, all members have the 

option of posting a resume for review. To provide additional value, the Job Center is complete with a Career Learning Center to help 

you enhance your resume and leave a lasting impact during your next interview. To take advantage of these resources and more, visit 

ache.org/JobCenter. 

The Mentor's Cousin: The Executive Coach 

A coach can help you reach career goals with an individual-based approach 
By Cecelia Wooden, Ed.D. 
 
As organizations merge, downsize, or are absorbed into larger organizations, executives' job responsibilities and workloads are in 

a constant state of flux. Often, this results in executives having little time or energy for anything but putting out fires. This pres-

sure can prevent capable executives from making visionary decisions-meaning that while you may be performing your job effec-

tively, you may not be developing the skills necessary to grow and evolve with your field. To combat this situation, you may want 

to consider how an executive coach can enhance your performance. 
While some of the goals of coaching and mentoring may be similar, important differences exist between the two. In a mentoring 

relationship, a seasoned executive advises an early careerist; consequently, the relationship is often a one-sided exchange in 

which the employee comes to the mentor with specific questions and walks away with answers. A coaching relationship is a more 

facilitative relationship in which you work together to: 

¶ Increase your knowledge base and enhance your skills. In working with a coach, you can find out where your individual weak-

nesses or knowledge gaps are and create a plan for improvement. For example, you may find that you have excellent tech-

nical skills, but you need to improve your interpersonal skills to continue to advance in your career. A coach can help you 

determine that, as well as help you develop and hone those skills to become a more well-rounded executive. 

¶ Avoid pitfalls. Your coach can also act as a mentor, giving you the benefit of his or her experience to help you make informed 

choices. Additionally, as an objective observer, a coach may be able to point out potentially problematic patterns in your own 

behavior so you can avoid repeating your mistakes. 

¶ Focus your career strategy. A coach can help you closely examine your talents and your goals to determine the best career 

path. 

 
The best coaches are the ones who base their recommendations on your specific needs and goals. Therefore, it is important to 

find a coach without a prepackaged bag of tricks. 
Whether you choose to hire your own executive coach or work with one within your organization, following are some issues to 

consider: 

¶ What kinds of questions is he or she asking? One of the best skills a coach can bring to the relationship is the ability to ask 

powerful, nonjudgmental questions. These questions should help you examine yourself and your career more closely, or give 

you a new perspective on some aspect of your personal career development. 

¶ Is he or she truly listening? A good coach listens to you and considers your individual needs and goals before offering sug-

gestions 

¶ How is the chemistry? Do you feel comfortable with your coach? Are you willing to confide in that person? Because the 

coaching relationship is built on trust, look for someone who not only has an impressive resume, but who also will be a good 

fit with your personality and style. 
Executive coaching does not preclude the need for mentoring. Rather, it is another tool to help you-whether you're an early ca-

reerist or a seasoned senior executive-improve your skills and become even more successful in your field. 

 
Cecelia Wooden, Ed.D., is partner of Wooden & Associates, a consulting firm specializing in management and leadership development. 
She is also an instructor for ACHE's Leadership Development Institute and the Leader's Conference.  

See ACHEõs Executive Coach Directory here: https://www.ache.org/ExecCoach/  

http://safety.ache.org/
http://safety.ache.org/blueprint/
http://www.ache.org/Events/AudioCD.aspx
http://www.ache.org/jobcenter
https://careers.ache.org/jobseekers/resources/blueskyLMS/index.cfm
http://www.ache.org/jobcenter
https://www.ache.org/ExecCoach/
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National News  

Save the Date for the 2019 Congress on Healthcare Leadership  

The American College of Healthcare Executivesõ Congress on Healthcare Leadership brings you the best in professional development 

and opportunities to network with and learn from peers. At the 2019 Congress, to be held March 4ð7 at the Hilton Chicago/Palmer 

House Hilton, you will have access to expert faculty and the latest information to enhance your career and address your organiza-

tionõs challenges in innovative ways. 

Join us in 2019 for countless opportunities to innovate, collaborate, grow and transform. The opening date for Congress 2019 regis-

tration and to reserve hotel accommodations was Nov. 13. Save your spot today! 

Showcase Your Innovations at Congress 

ACHEõs Congress on Healthcare Leadership gives you two exciting opportunities to share your innovations, network with other inno-

vators and discuss pressing issues in healthcare with other leaders seeking similar solutions. You can apply to participate in the 

Management Innovations Poster Session and/or the Technology Innovations Session.  

The 35th Annual Management Innovations Poster Session is a unique opportunity for you to share the innovative work being done at 

your organization that might be helpful to others, including innovations to improve quality or efficiency, enhance patient or physician 

satisfaction, implement EHRs, use new technology and similar topics.  

Innovations that apply technological or digital solutions (e.g., apps, software, automated texts, etc.) to meaningfully improve the effi-

ciency of an organization or the effec-

tiveness and/or access of care deliv-

ered can also be submitted for ACHEõs 

first ever Technology Innovations Ses-

sion.  

Applications for both the Management 

Innovations Poster Session and the 

new Technology Innovations Session 

are due Jan 10. To learn more about 

application requirements and selection 

criteria, visit congress.ache.org/your-

congress-experience/showcase-

innovations/.  

Offering a Postgraduate Fellowship? ACHE Can Help  

If your organization is offering a postgraduate fellowship for the upcoming year, we encourage you to add it to the Directory of Post-

graduate Administrative Fellowships at ache.org/Postgrad.  

 

As a healthcare leader, you know how crucial it is to attract and develop highly qualified professionals in your organization. Gain expo-

sure and start attracting top-notch applicants by posting your organizationõs program on the directory. You may add a new listing or 

update a previous one at any time by completing the Online Listing Form.   

Questions? Please contact Audrey Meyer, membership coordinator, Division of Member Services, at (312) 424-9308 or  

email ameyer@ache.org. 

 

Picture: Thank you to the 

ACHEMT volunteers who 

participated in the  

Salvation Army Angel 

Tree Service event on  

December 8, 2018 

https://congress.ache.org/your-congress-experience/showcase-innovations/
https://congress.ache.org/your-congress-experience/showcase-innovations/
https://congress.ache.org/your-congress-experience/showcase-innovations/
http://www.ache.org/postgrad/
http://www.ache.org/postgrad/
http://www.ache.org/postgrad/AddListing.aspx
mailto:ameyer@ache.org

